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We are one community nourished  
and transformed by the Eucharist.  

As the body of Christ we are led by the Holy 
Spirit to know, love and serve  

God and one another. 
Somos una comunidad nutrida y transformado 

por la Eucaristía. A medida que el cuerpo de 
Cristo,  

somos guiados por el Espíritu Santo para 
conocer, amar y servir a  

Dios ya los demás. 

 
FOR A PRIEST PLEASE CALL 
Saint George Catholic Church 
259 West 200 North  
St George, Utah 84770 
435-673-2604 
www.saintgeorgecatholics.com 

 
Reverend Oscar Martin Picos, Pastor 
Reverend Arokia Dass David, Vicar 
 

Saint Paul Catholic Center 

www.stpaulcatholiccenter.org 

 
Saint Paul Administrator:    
Patty Simmerman    (435) 669-7530 
Assistant:  Mark Borowiak                  
(219) 629-3618 
 
Bulletin: 
Patty Simmerman   669-7530 
Karen  Poelakker  -  635-2518 
 
RCIA:  Please contact St George Catholic 
Church regarding information. 
 
CCD:  All CCD students will need to 
register at St. George Catholic Church. 
Contact Jill Lutrell, 673-2604 
 
Youth Group:    Call Diane Cain at 804-
484-0002 

 
 

WELCOME! 
 
We welcome you to Saint Paul Catholic Center.  We wish those 
who visit here be blessed with joy, peace, and love.   If you are 
new to Saint Paul Catholic Center, please sign our guest book.  
If you would like to register as a member of our community, 
please fill out a registration form.  You can request this from 
Patty Simmerman or Mark Borowiak.   
 
BIENVENIDOS 
Le damos la bienvenida a San Pablo el Centro Catolico.  
Deseamos a los que visitan agui sean bendecidos con alegria, 
paz y amor.  Si usted es nuevo en San Pablo el Centro Catolico, 
por favor firme nuestro libro de visitas.  Si usted desea 
registrarse como miembro de nuestra comunidad, por favor 
llene el formulario de inscripcion. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                       
 
This Weeks’s Events: 
Holy Hour: Cancelled until further notice 
Bible Study:  Will resume In September  
SNACKS:   Please sign up to bring snacks for after mass.  
Donations are appreciated but not necessary. 
 
Women’s Friendship Group for single ladies 
Will Resume Meeting in the Fall 
Call  Karen Poelakker for more Information: 632-4493 

 

 
 

HOLY DAY OF OBLIGATION 
WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 15 

 
ANNUNICATION OF THE BLESSED VIRGIN MARY 

MASS AT 6:00 P.M HERE AT SAINT PAULS     
CATHOLIC CENTER 

 
 

http://www.saintgeorgecatholics.com/
http://www.stpaulcatholiccenter.org/


 
               
               
               
               
               
               
               
               
  

Ministries & Activities 

 Holy Hour, Cancelled until further notice 

 CCD classes:  Classes will now be held in St. George, 
      Contact:   Jill  Lutrell at 673-2604      
Youth Group:  Please see Diane Cain 804-484-0002 

 RCIA Rite of Christian Initiation.    Please contact St. 
George Catholic church if interested. 

 Saint Paul’s Treasures: serving the church & community 
If you would like to volunteer see Mark Borowiak 

 Lectors:  Please see Toni Foran if this is a ministry for you 

 Eucharistic Ministers bring Communion to the 
homebound  and/or serve communion at Mass. Call Mary 
LeBaron, 632-1572 if you would like to volunteer or know 
of someone who needs communion brought to them.   

 Blessed by an Angel Program:  Call Karen Poelakker at 
635-2518 or 632-4493 (cell) if you know someone who is 
ill or needs help in any way. 

 Women’s Council:    Call Charlotte Green at 635-6984 for 
information.  Meetings Will be the 3rd Wednesday of 
each month at 2:30 pm   
 
No photography of any kind without permission. 

Prayer requests: 
Let us pray for our Armed Forces and their families 
For all victims of abortion             For our seminarians 
For our parish members                For those in need 
 
Yevette Telez                          Lisa Hess 
Charlene McAllister                  Liam Arthur                         
Joy Panazzo                                Tammy Jo Peter                   
Calum Campbell                        George Scott                            
Susan Vaughn                             Edna Baron 
Liam Boland            Pam Fasan           
 Gary Hill           Gordon Bryson 
Wilma Salazar                            Betty Matras 
Barbara & Curt Campbell        Amy Liming 
Jean Francois Rancourt           Travis Wellcome 
 Felicia Marquez           Trish Brohamer 
Suzanna Villavana           Jill Nagrodsky 
Jerry Crozier                               Bonnie Carr 
 
Lector Schedule:    
August 12 Patty Simmerman 
August 19 Mary LeBaron 
Eucharistic Schedule: 
August 12 Celia Hernandez, Mark & Sylvia Borowiak 
August 19 Diane Cain, Rae Crozier, Mary LeBaron 
Counters: 
August 13 Karen and Patty 
August 20 Patty and George 
 

Lector and EM Training 

Carol Drake of St. George Church has graciously 

accepted to come to Saint Pauls and do Lector and 

EM Training.  These will be two hour sessions.  We 

would like to do them in one day.  If you are 

interested in these ministries or would like additional 

training please see me and sign up.  If there is 

enough interest in this, Carole and I will arrange a 

date and times.   

 

STEWARDSHIP 
Gratitude in Action:  Our Way of Life 

Christian Stewards are messengers for God.  We share 

Him when we tell others all we have been given and 

possess, all we are – everything about us, our life in its 

fullness – are gifts from God who created us and breathed 

His life into us.  This God continues to watch over and 

guide our every step.   

 

We share God each time we receive His precious Body 

and Blood in Holy Communion and then carry Him 

within the tabernacle of our own bodies into the world 

around us, a world that often does not know Him or wish 

to know Him.  We are His hands and feet, His voice, His 

outstretched, welcoming arms to those hurting and 

troubled in our society.   

 

We receive the Living Presence in the Holy Eucharist and 

thus become that Presence to those we encounter.  We 

know this Living Presence, this Bread of Life and Cup of 

Salvation, is our path to eternal life.  We are a converted 

people with a responsibility to reach out to others.   

 

Our parish is a member of the St. George Interfaith 

Council.  The Council has engaged our local faith 

communities to offer a prayer prior to lunch served on 

Tuesdays and Fridays at the Washington County Senior 

Center.  Those present for lunch have often expressed 

their thanks and appreciation for the special prayer.   

 

This past week, I received an email invitation to 

participate on the remaining luncheon dates this year.  

The very next day, I received an email indicating there 

would no longer be lunch prayers offered.   

One woman who regularly eats lunch at the nearby Senior 

Center was so opposed to the prayers being offered, she 

sent a letter to the person at the Center responsible for 

this activity, who in turn took the letter to her supervisors.  

The final decision was no prayers would be offered at any 

of the three Senior Centers in Washington County.   

 

How sad it is that one person’s voice has denied all the 

right to prayer.  Brothers and Sisters, we are called to be 

like Jesus, loving, kind and forgiving, even in the face of 

hatred.  We must also be vigilant of those alienated from 

God, who attempt to alienate others as well.   

 


